
Project Update: November 2016 
 
The actual field data collection began effectively from first week of July 2016 on bird diversity along 
with vegetation structure and composition surveys. Besides that, secondary data were also gathered 
from local communities and FMU staffs. The survey team carried out the fieldwork as per the survey 
protocol reflected in the proposal and hence completed the summer season data collection. Yet, the 
major impediment we faced during the data collection period was that both the study areas were 
located in higher altitude and  most of the time these areas were covered by fog and rain which is 
against the birding survey protocol Other than that, everything worked successfully and looking 
forward for the same in the remaining months as well. 
 

 

 


